
    

 
Tuesday, December 8, 2020 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

We just wanted to share a few things with you considering the new plan of action that our School 
Division is taking before and after the Winter break. We had several events in place for next week that we 
are now pushing into this week!  

First, we want to spread a little Glen Elm Christmas cheer by inviting students to stay for lunch this 
Friday, December 11th. We are going to have a pizza bun lunch with a juice box, mandarin orange, and a 
candy cane treat to celebrate the holiday season. We will have a variety of pizza buns including pepperoni, 
ham, and just plain cheese for those students who are not meat eaters. We have some very generous 
sponsors to help make this lunch possible, so to them, we are truly thankful. We are also grateful to our 
Regina Food For Learning Coordinator, Ms. Payne, as she is helping us prepare and organize this lunch.  

Second, we are going to change our Ugly Sweater Day to this Friday, December 11th and still have 
Pajama Day on Wednesday, December 9th. We are looking forward to a Glen Elm spirit-filled week! 

Our Winter Concert that we were planning on recording this Friday will be postponed until the New 
Year. Teachers have a lot on their plates this week to prepare for online learning and we would like to hold 
off until we can enjoy the performances with our students and not feel rushed. We will keep you posted 
after the break as to when to watch for the performance! 

Thank you once again for your continued support through these difficult times. I know that changes 
are not always easy, but we can guarantee you that our School Division has our best interests at heart and 
these decisions are made to keep EVERYONE safe and healthy over the Christmas Season. Teachers have 
prepared students for their online learning platform and are ready to take on that challenge next week and 
the week of January 4 – 8th, 2021. Please feel free to email or call if you have any questions.  

 
Wishing you a wonderful holiday season and a very Happy New Year! 

     The Glen Elm Staff 

P.S. We do have a special treat going home with each student on  
Friday at the end of the day. A huge thank you to all of the  
organizations, businesses, friends and family who helped 
make this special treat possible! It’s a secret…  

 
 


